TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

EAST HAMPTON CT 06424

BOARD OF FINANCE

Regular Meeting

Tuesday, February 19, 2008

7:00 PM

Town Hall Annex

Members Present: Ted Hintz Jr, Chairman, Sharon Kjellquist, Vice Chairman, Henry Thorpe, Judy Isele, Kurt Comisky, Barbara Moore, George Pfaffenbach

Other Attendees: Finance Director, Jeff Jylkka,  Town Council members Tom Cordeiro and Susan Weintraub, and BOE member Deborah Pessoni
AGENDA

1. Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance

Chairman Hintz called this meeting to order at 7:01PM followed by the pledge of allegiance.

2. Approval of Minutes of Meeting(s):

A. December 17, 2007 Regular meeting 

A motion was made by Sharon Kjellquist, seconded by Judy Isele to accept the minutes from the December 17, 2007 regular meeting.  Motion approved 7-0

3. Public Remarks. None.
4. Correspondence.

The budget calendar was provided.  Members agreed with what was defined on the calendar.  The calendar will be posted.  
5. Special presentation.  N/A
6. Status Reports (Financial).

Finance Director Jeff Jylkka reviewed and addressed questions relating to the general fund expenditures, revenues, and fund balance. (ATTACH DOCUMENTS)
Discussion highlights:

· Currently in the mediation phase of the police negotiations.  If it goes to arbitration it could run 20k.  Issues not resolved relate to salaries and benefits.

· Engineering is currently slow, typical of winter, but is expected to pick up

· ECS grant and school transportation grants positive

· Trying to collect on delinquent property taxes
7. Financial Transactions

A) Capital Improvement Fund (Contingency Transfer $65,000) 

Background/Explanation:  The funds are needed in order to fund the construction, design, and engineering costs to upgrade and expand the Village Center Water System.  The system, when complete, will remedy items addressed in the State of CT consent order.  The total cost is estimated at $615,000.  The balance of funding will come from funds in the Water Development fund along with federal grant funds.

We’ve received a 2nd consent order, which the town council voted to have our acting town manager sign.  The town council set up a water task force that is charged with satisfying the consent order.  The consent order would cover the new town hall, village center, 3 property owners on the list, and the existing 29 property owners.  Each year the BOF has put money aside for the water system (reserve fund).  Reserve fund will be used to satisfy consent order.  The whole project should be done by 2009.
A motion was made by Sharon Kjellquist, seconded by Judy Isele, to transfer from contingency (capital reserve fund, $73,000) and debt sinking fund (capital reserve fund $91,000) $164,784 to village center water system capital account $164,784. Motion approved 7-0.
8. New Business. None.

9. Old/Continued Business.

A) Board of Finance guidelines

The purpose of the guidelines is to communicate/make clear how we operate, what the BOF is responsible for.  The guidelines follow state statutes as well as town, as appropriate.  The most current version will be emailed to members.  Members are to review it and send questions and/or comments to Kurt Comisky.
B) 2008-2009 Budget

Calendar was already discussed.
C) Town Survey

Facilities presented their findings & we received consent order for water system so the timing of this survey is no longer appropriate.  BOF members agreed to hold off on their recommendation to have a town survey conducted.
10. Liaison's Reports.

WPCA: consent order was discussed
BOF member expressed concern that if we address the consent order that the water system will be put on the back burner.

BOE: passed their budget at 6.27% (88k reduction); felt that there was minimal discussion because most questions and answers were discussed via email.  BOE used zero based budget approach on their special education budget and were able to reduce it, significantly.  Sharon Kjellquist will distribute to the BOE the questions and answers that were discussed.

Town Council: budget policy statement was passed; the version distributed at the tri-board meeting is the most current version

EDC: last year they wanted an add to staff, they got funding for a consultant; BOF member feels that consultant has worked out well and advised the EDC to provide information relative to the success of the consultant if they desire funding in the next budget.  A grant may allow us to obtain the corner of Main & High street, former Mr. D’s site.

LAKE: attended presentation; was well attended which show interest in the lake

MHHD: voted on by-laws and application; will use zero based budgeting this year
11. Public Remarks.

Q: How much would the survey cost and were other survey administrators considered.
A: The survey would cost approximately 6k.  Uconn was not selected as the survey administrator.  In an effort to obtain additional information and cost, Uconn was contacted.  Uconn was contact for informational purposes because they have experience with survey administration to municipalities.

Comment:  Didn’t care for the BOE approach for discussing their budget, was email correspondence this year where in the past it was face-to-face discussion.

12. Town Manager's Report.

 Working on the budget.

 Facilities will go back to the town council at the next meeting.

13. Adjournment.

A motion was made by Sharon Kjellquist, seconded by Judy Isele, to adjourn the meeting at 7:54PM.  Motion approved 6-0.

Submitted by, Karen Lee

